
Clerk of the Board 
Via email: COB_ Mail@pima.gov 
Tucson, AZ 85701 

Dear Sir/Ma'am: 

AGENDA MATERIAL 
DATE3-r5'-~~ ITEM NO. efL 1.;.l. _ 

March 14, 2022 

Re: Deborah Martinez 

I have known Deborah for approximately ten years and have had the opportunity and 
privilege of working with her on a number of projects. We collaborated on a number of 
"Stand Downs," which help our local veterans get the services they need so badly. In the 
past five years, I have assisted as a volunteer to Deborah's leadership of and with PGA­
Hope (Helping Our Patriots Everywhere), a program to help our injured veterans learn and 
enjoy the game of golf. This program, under Deborah's tutelage, has prospered and grown 
to being one of the best programs in the country. Deborah has also been instrumental in 
organizing the annual luncheon for women veterans held on or around Veterans' Day. 

I believe Deborah's organizational skills and her ability to engage veterans of all ages 
would be essential and necessary attributes for consideration of the job of Constable. She 
has proven time and again how working with people produces positive results. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Regards, 

Maureen Gagliardi 
Colonel, U.S. Army, Ret. 


